


operating or maintaining such infrastructure. This raises significant concerns about reliability and
accountability. To draw a parallel, even basic services like trash collection are inconsistent on the island—my
trash is only picked up once a week, and there were three missed weeks in January due to barge issues. Imagine
the chaos in your personal household if trash came once in a MONTH.

Beyond these points, there are other critical factors impacting our community:

* Ferry Congestion - Last week, contractors trying to reach my home to wallpaper a bathroom spent 2.5 hours
waiting for the ferry in the morning. When they left at 3 PM, it took them until 5 PM just to get off the island.
Ferry congestion is becoming so severe that vendors are increasingly reluctant to work here—a situation that
will only worsen with additional infrastructure projects like this one. It is making living on the island almost
unbearable, so the residents are expected to wait for 4 hours (on and off) for a run to Publix?

» Power Outages - As I write this email, we are experiencing yet another power outage—our third in just four
weeks. Currently, 739 homes are without power (see attached screenshot). This outage began on March 29th at
4:55 AM and remains unresolved as of today. Combined with ferry delays and other logistical challenges, these
outages highlight the fragility of our existing infrastructure.

In light of these issues, I urge you to deny this project. The costs, lack of necessity, and logistical challenges far
outweigh any potential benefits (it is hard to find A benefit).

Thank you for your time and attention.

Sincerely,

Benjamin Fertic
40 Palm Drive







